TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, President, City Council

Members of City Council

FROM: Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE: June 17th, 2008

RE: City Council Bill 08-0139



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 08-0139 introduced by City Council President Stephanie Rawlings-Blake at the request of The Administration (Department of Housing and Community Development) for the purpose of amending the Urban Renewal Plan for Inner Harbor Project I-A to amend the height restrictions for certain property within the project area; waiving certain content and procedural requirement; making the provisions of this Ordinance severable; providing for the application of this Ordinance in conjunction with certain other ordinances; and providing for a special effective date.

The Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. reviewed the proposed legislation. The changes requested to the height restrictions will not affect any off-street parking or on-street parking programs managed by the Parking Authority of Baltimore City.

Based on the above comments, the Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. supports the passage of City Council Bill 08-0139.



